
TRACT 40641 - Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
December 10, 2008, situated in Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,075,900.00 and Y = 260,000.00; thence East 18,000.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,093,900.00 and Y = 260,000.00; thence 
South 6,000.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,093,900.00 and 
Y = 254,000.00; thence West 18,000.00 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,075,900.00 and Y = 254,000.00; thence North 6,000.00 feet to the 
point of beginning, containing approximately 600 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
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Applicant: AMEX RESOURCES, INC. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 600 Tract Number: 40641 
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TRACT 40642 - Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
December 10, 2008, situated in Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,098,700.00 and Y = 258,367.16; thence Easterly approximately 
10,291 feet to the Northwest corner of State Lease No. 3401, as amended; 
thence Southeasterly and Southerly along the meanders of the boundary of 
said State Lease No. 3401 to its Southwest corner having Coordinates of X 
= 2,112,118.05 and Y = 251,770.56; thence North 89 degrees 08 minutes 28 
seconds East 2,616.11 feet along the South boundary of said State Lease 
No. 3401 to its Southeast corner having Coordinates of X = 2,114,733.86 
and Y = 251,809.77; thence South 00 degrees 08 minutes 39 seconds West 
8,009.80 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,114,713.72 and Y = 
243,800.00; thence West 9,909.72 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,104,804.00 and Y = 243,800.00; thence North 1,300.00 feet to the 
Southeast corner of State Lease No. 17991, as amended, having Coordinates 
of X = 2,104,804.00 and Y = 245,100.00; thence along the boundary of said 
State Lease No. 17991 the following courses: thence North 00 degrees 51 
minutes 05 seconds West 2,624.29 feet to its Northeast corner having 
Coordinates of X = 2,104,765.00 and Y = 247,724.00 and South 89 degrees 07 
minutes 16 seconds West 1,102.48 feet to its Northwest corner having 
Coordinates of X = 2,103,662.65 and Y = 247,707.09; thence West 4,962.65 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,098,700.00 and Y = 247,707.09; 
thence North 10,660.08 feet to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXPECT 
that portion, if any, of State Lease No. 3401, as amended, which may lie 
within the above described tract, containing approximately 777 acres, all 
as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
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paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: AMEX RESOURCES, INC. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 777 Tract Number: 40642 



 7

TRACT 40643 - Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
December 10, 2008, situated in Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,206,900.00 and Y = 256,200.00; thence East 10,450.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,217,350.00 and Y = 256,200.00; thence 
South 11,200.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,217,350.00 and 
Y = 245,000.00; thence West 4,750.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of 
X = 2,212,600.00 and Y = 245,000.00; thence South 11,000.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,212,600.00 and Y = 234,000.00; thence 
West 3,000.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,209,600.00 and Y 
= 234,000.00; thence North 6,000.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of 
X = 2,209,600.00 and Y = 240,000.00; thence West 2,700.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,206,900.00 and Y = 240,000.00; thence North 
16,200.00 feet to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT State Lease No. 
18582, as amended, which lies within the above described tract, being more 
fully described as follows: Commencing at the point of beginning of the 
above described tract having Coordinates of X = 2,206,900.00 and Y = 
256,200.00; thence South 06 degrees 41 minutes 31 seconds East 2,837.14 
feet to a corner of said State Lease No. 18582 having Coordinates of X = 
2,207,230.61 and Y = 253,382.19; thence Northeasterly, Southeasterly and 
Westerly along the meanders of the calls of said State Lease No. 18582 
back to said corner, ALSO LESS AND EXCEPT State Lease No. 16446, as 
amended, and State Lease No. 17895 which lie within the above described 
tract, being more fully described as follows: Commencing at the point of 
beginning of the above described tract having Coordinates of X = 
2,206,900.00 and Y = 256,200.00; thence South 47 degrees 42 minutes 55 
seconds East 9,326.49 feet to the Northernmost Northwest corner of said 
State Lease No. 17895 having Coordinates of X = 2,213,799.84 and Y = 
249,925.00; thence Easterly and Southwesterly along the meanders of the 
calls of said State Lease No. 17895 to a point of intersection with the 
boundary of said State Lease No. 16446; thence Easterly, Southeasterly and 
Southwesterly along the meanders of the calls of said State Lease No. 
16446 to a point of intersection with the boundary of said State Lease No. 
17895; thence Westerly, Northerly, Easterly, Northerly, Easterly and 
Northerly along the meanders of the calls of said State Lease No. 17895 
back to said corner, the above described tract containing approximately 
1,946 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the 
Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
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Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: PETRO-LAND RESOURCES, INC. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1946 Tract Number: 40643
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TRACT 40644 - Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
December 10, 2008, situated in Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,217,350.00 and Y = 255,700.00; thence East 10,850.01 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,228,200.01 and Y = 255,700.00; thence 
South 6,100.33 feet to the Northeast corner of State Lease No. 19024 
having Coordinates of X = 2,228,200.00 and Y = 249,599.67; thence along 
the boundary of said State Lease No. 19024 the following courses: West 
2,478.71 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,225,721.29 and Y = 
249,599.67; South 20 degrees 39 minutes 56 seconds West 92.11 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,225,688.78 and Y = 249,513.48 and South 
39 degrees 55 minutes 42 seconds West 86.66 feet to the Northeast corner 
of State Lease No. 19570 having Coordinates of X = 2,225,633.16 and Y = 
249,447.02; thence along the boundary of said State Lease No. 19570 the 
following courses: West 3,754.19 feet to its Northwest corner having 
Coordinates of X = 2,221,878.97 and Y = 249,447.02 and South 00 degrees 00 
minutes 01 seconds East 600.00 feet to its Southwest corner, also being 
the Westernmost Northwest corner of said State Lease No. 19024 having 
Coordinates of X = 2,221,878.97 and Y = 248,847.02; thence along the 
boundary of said State Lease No. 19024 the following courses: South 00 
degrees 00 minutes 01 seconds West 1,025.77 feet to its Southwest corner 
having Coordinates of X = 2,221,878.97 and Y = 247,821.25 and South 80 
degrees 12 minutes 00 seconds East 6,414.64 feet its Southeast corner 
having Coordinates of X = 2,228,200.00 and Y = 246,729.40; thence West 
10,850.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,217,350.00 and Y = 
246,729.40; thence North 8,970.60 feet to the point of beginning, 
containing approximately 63 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
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paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: PETRO-LAND RESOURCES, INC. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 63 Tract Number: 40644 
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TRACT 40645 - Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
December 10, 2008, situated in Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,228,200.01 and Y = 255,700.00; thence East 8,815.07 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,237,015.08 and Y = 255,700.00; thence 
South 01 degrees 12 minutes 00 seconds East 4,397.88 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,237,107.18 and Y = 251,303.09; thence East 
3,780.23 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,240,887.41 and Y = 
251,303.09; thence South 36 degrees 47 minutes 03 seconds East 7,870.04 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,245,600.00 and Y = 245,000.00; 
thence West 17,400.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,228,200.00 and Y = 245,000.00; thence North 1,729.40 feet to the 
Southeast corner of State Lease No. 19024 having Coordinates of X = 
2,228,200.00 and Y = 246,729.40; thence North 2,870.27 feet along the East 
boundary of said State Lease No. 19024 to its Northeast corner having 
Coordinates of X = 2,228,200.00 and Y = 249,599.67; thence North 6,100.33 
feet to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT State Lease No. 17930, as 
amended, which lies within the above described tract, being more fully 
described as follows: Commencing at the point of beginning of the above 
described tract having Coordinates of X = 2,228,200.01 and Y = 255,700.00; 
thence South 30 degrees 26 minutes 37 seconds East 1,870.95 feet to a 
corner of said State Lease No. 17930 having Coordinates of X = 
2,229,148.00 and Y = 254,087.00; thence Northeasterly, Southeasterly, 
Southwesterly, Northwesterly and Northerly along the meanders of the calls 
of said State Lease No. 17930 back to said corner, the above described 
tract containing approximately 83 acres, all as more particularly outlined 
on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of 
Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where 
applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
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paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: PETRO-LAND RESOURCES, INC. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       



 15

 

 
 

Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 83 Tract Number: 40645 
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TRACT 40646 - Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
December 10, 2008, situated in Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,114,713.72 and Y = 243,800.00; thence North 00 degrees 08 minutes 
39 seconds East 8,009.80 feet to the Southeast corner of State Lease No. 
3401, as amended, having Coordinates X = 2,114,733.86 and Y = 251,809.77; 
thence North 00 degrees 51 minutes 32 seconds West 1,343.67 feet along the 
Eastern boundary of said State Lease No. 3401 to the Southwest corner of 
State Lease No. 3475, as amended, having Coordinates of X = 2,114,713.72 
and Y = 253,153.29; thence North 89 degrees 08 minutes 28 seconds East 
10,207.51 feet along the Southern boundary of said State Lease No. 3475 to 
a point having Coordinates of X = 2,124,920.08 and Y = 253,306.30; thence 
South 964.79 feet to the Northeast corner of State Lease No. 17894, as 
amended, having Coordinates of X = 2,124,920.08 and Y = 252,341.52; thence 
South 63 degrees 10 minutes 37 seconds West 1,620.00 feet along the North 
boundary of said State Lease No. 17894 to its Northwest corner having 
Coordinates of X = 2,123,474.39 and Y = 251,610.52; thence West 3,274.39 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,120,200.00 and Y = 251,610.52; 
thence South 7,810.52 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,120,200.00 and Y = 243,800.00; thence West 5,486.28 feet to the point of 
beginning, containing approximately 142 acres, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department 
of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where 
applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
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servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: AMEX RESOURCES, INC. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 142 Tract Number: 40646 
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TRACT 40647 - Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
December 10, 2008, situated in Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,120,200.00 and Y = 251,610.52; thence East 3,274.39 feet to the 
Northwest corner of State Lease No. 17894, as amended, having Coordinates 
of X = 2,123,474.39 and Y = 251,610.52; thence along the boundary of said 
State Lease No. 17894 the following courses: South 00 degrees 15 minutes 
02 seconds East 2,375.27 feet to its Southwest corner having Coordinates 
of X = 2,123,484.77 and Y = 249,235.27; North 63 degrees 10 minutes 37 
seconds East 1,650.00 feet to its Southeast corner having Coordinates of X 
= 2,124,957.24 and Y = 249,979.81 and North 00 degrees 54 minutes 05 
seconds West 2,362.00 feet to its Northeast corner having Coordinates of X 
= 2,124,920.08 and Y = 252,341.52; thence East 13,242.76 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,138,162.84 and Y = 252,341.52; thence South 00 
degrees 14 minutes 57 seconds East 8,541.60 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,138,200.00 and Y = 243,800.00; thence West 18,000.00 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,120,200.00 and Y = 243,800.00; 
thence North 7,810.52 feet to the point of beginning, containing 
approximately 756 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
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and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: AMEX RESOURCES, INC. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 756 Tract Number: 40647 
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TRACT 40648 - Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
December 10, 2008, situated in Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,054,670.49 and Y = 251,989.41; thence East 18,479.28 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,073,149.77 and Y = 251,989.41; thence 
South 6,505.21 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,073,149.77 and 
Y = 245,484.20; thence West 7,167.98 feet to a point on the Eastern 
boundary of State Lease No. 18677 having Coordinates of X = 2,065,981.79 
and Y = 245,484.20; thence along the boundary of said State Lease No. 
18677 the following courses: North 1,040.99 feet to its Northeast corner 
having Coordinates of X = 2,065,981.79 and Y = 246,525.19 and West 164.79 
feet to the Southeast corner of State Lease No. 19290 having Coordinates 
of X = 2,065,817.00 and Y = 246,525.19; thence along the boundary of said 
State Lease No. 19290 the following courses: North 1,443.58 feet to its 
Northeast corner having Coordinates of X = 2,065,817.00 and Y = 247,968.77 
and West 6,221.14 feet to its Northwest corner having Coordinates of X = 
2,059,595.86 and Y = 247,968.77; thence West 4,925.37 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,054,670.49 and Y = 247,968.77; thence North 
4,020.64 feet to the point of beginning, containing approximately 377 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 



 23

constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: THE LOUISIANA LAND AND EXPLORATION COMPANY 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 377 Tract Number: 40648 



 25

TRACT 40649 - Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
December 10, 2008, situated in Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,098,700.00 and Y = 247,707.09; thence East 4,962.65 feet to the 
Northwest corner of State Lease No. 17991, as amended, having Coordinates 
of X = 2,103,662.65 and Y = 247,707.09; thence along the boundary of said 
State Lease No. 17991 the following courses: South 22 degrees 04 minutes 
54 seconds West 2,813.45 feet to its Southwest corner having Coordinates 
of X = 2,102,605.00 and Y = 245,100.00 and East 2,199.00 feet to its 
Southeast corner having Coordinates of X = 2,104,804.00 and Y = 
245,100.00; thence South 1,300.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,104,804.00 and Y = 243,800.00; thence West 2,604.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,102,200.00 and Y = 243,800.00; thence South 
12,000.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,102,200.00 and Y = 
231,800.00; thence West 3,500.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,098,700.00 and Y = 231,800.00; thence North 15,907.09 feet to the point 
of beginning, containing approximately 354 acres, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department 
of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where 
applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
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under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: AMEX RESOURCES, INC. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       



 27

 

 
 

Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 354 Tract Number: 40649 
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TRACT 40650 - Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
December 10, 2008, situated in Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,212,600.00 and Y = 245,000.00; thence East 4,750.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,217,350.00 and Y = 245,000.00; thence 
North 1,729.40 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,217,350.00 and 
Y = 246,729.40; thence East 10,850.00 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,228,200.00 and Y = 246,729.40; thence South 1,729.40 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,228,200.00 and Y = 245,000.00; thence 
East 2,400.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,230,600.00 and Y 
= 245,000.00; thence South 11,000.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of 
X = 2,230,600.00 and Y = 234,000.00; thence West 18,000.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,212,600.00 and Y = 234,000.00; thence North 
11,000.00 feet to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT State Lease No. 
2395, as amended, State Lease No. 2906, as amended, State Lease No. 3275 
and State Lease No. 16446, as amended, which lie within the above 
described tract, being more fully described as follows: Commencing at the 
Northernmost Northwest corner of the above described tract having 
Coordinates of X = 2,217,350.00 and Y = 246,729.40; thence South 30 
degrees 23 minutes 50 seconds East 1,525.38 feet to the Northernmost 
corner of the Southern portion of said State Lease No. 16446 having 
Coordinates of X = 2,218,121.83 and Y = 245,413.70; thence Southeasterly 
along the meanders of the calls of the Southern portion of said State 
Lease No. 16446 to a point of intersection with the North boundary of said 
State Lease No. 2395; thence Easterly along the North boundary of said 
State Lease No. 2395 to a point of intersection with the West boundary of 
said State Lease No. 3275; thence Northerly, Easterly and Southerly along 
the boundary of said State Lease No. 3275 to a point of intersection with 
the North boundary of said State Lease No. 2906; thence Easterly, 
Southerly and Northwesterly along the boundary of said State Lease No. 
2906 to its Southwest corner, also being the Southeast corner of said 
State Lease No. 2395; thence Northwesterly and Northerly along the 
boundary of said State Lease No. 2395 to a point of intersection with the 
boundary of the Southern portion of said State Lease No. 16446; thence 
Northwesterly and Northeasterly along the meanders of the calls of the 
Southern portion of said State Lease No. 16446 back to its said 
Northernmost corner, the above described tract containing approximately 
856 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the 
Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
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party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: PETRO-LAND RESOURCES, INC. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 856 Tract Number: 40650 


